	REGION I MENTAL HEALTH BOARD MEETING

June 27, 2013  – 11:00 AM

Coeur d’Alene – 2195 Ironwood Court

	Members Present: Stan Calder, Rose Marie Tiffany, Daryl Wheeler, Corinne Johnson, Claudia Miewald, Amika Dupree, Holly Bonwell, Susie Fisher,

	Members Absent:   Walter Kirby, Natalie Ednie, Gini Woodward, Barbara Miller, Jai Nelson, Linda Johann, Susie Brott, Kristina Gallardo, Leanne Rousseau, Rebekah Casey, Larry Yergler, Debbie Nadeau, Jen Romero

	Introduction of Visitors:  Nancy Irvin – BPA, Tyler Saunders – DHW/CMH, Joy Freeman – PATH/NAMI, Linda Haraldson – ID Fed of Families

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Review of minutes:
  
	Minutes for April were emailed out. RoseMarie motioned to accept minutes as revised, Corinne seconded. 
	 Motion passed to accept minutes. 

	Committee Updates 
	Education/Youth:  Discussion of what was accomplished in the past year: prescription take back, and the Idaho youth in the school districts with trauma backgrounds, who presented in front of MH Boards and RAC. Director Armstrong also attended this. The youth want opportunities to talk more and the committee is looking into events that can talk at. 
Legislative/Transformation: There are still lots of unknowns. CRDS had a video conference recently. Transformation will be board directed and Ross will take it forward again this next year. The general consensus is to combine the MH Board and RAC. NAMI IDAHO is invited to attend the next executive board meeting regarding the transformation. 
 Data: Survey is complete. Matt will work on outcome and Stan has volunteered to help as needed.  

	

	Membership Discussion
	We welcomed Sheriff Wheeler to the Board. 

Discussion of Tyler Saunders as the CMH Board member for DHW representative. Also discussed Nancy Irwin, BPA as a member. RoseMarie suggested we add a veteran representative to the board. The executive board will take a look at the by-laws regarding this suggestion, and possibly look at changes to the by-laws. It was decided we could invite a VA rep to the meetings for now. 
	

	Reports

	The week of July 9th, all of the Program Managers (Holly Bonwell for our area) will go to Boise for a meeting. They were asked to stay additional days to address organizational and peer readiness for managed care. 
Vicki Malone is going into early retirement in Region 2. Joyce Lyons will be the temporary Program Manager until Vicki can be replaced for clinical oversight. Brian Pope’s time has been scaled back but it will be re-implemented next year. 

Recovery Conference continues to plan on 3 full days. They are meeting weekly on Sundays if anyone would like to join. ID Fed of Families is putting together a Parent Support Group for Parents who have a child diagnosed with a mental illness. NAMI has NAMI BASICS, 1 6 week course available as well. 

Department of Health and Welfare Region I role is crisis, DEs (sheet passed out on DE #s in the state). The Program Manager attends a monthly meeting in which admissions, discharges of all psychiatric hospitalizations are reviewed. The 2nd part of their role is court ordered people for 192425, which has been more streamlined. A GAIN Core is completed on all as of July 1st. 18212’s have 12 people at SHN, which is a fitness to proceed. SHN has 55 beds, 90% are people from Region I. 1-4 of them are from Bonner County alone. The 5th priority is the volunteer population, for people with no insurance. 
Stan brought up a question on soft restraints, in which a person on the Mental Health Board in Region 2 is working on.

July 10th is the sustainability meeting for the hospitals, and to plan the next CIT training (the 6th one for the state).  

Dr Isley is stepping down from the SHN clinical supervision, there is a temp currently. 

It was brought up about developing consumer boards. This doesn’t have to be a mental health consumer, it can be anyone who is using the system, like a prosecutor, etc. Corinne will help implement this. 

Stan:

         Handed out FY 2013  Idaho  State Planning Council  on Mental Health “draft” Report to the Governor and State Legislature (attached).  We have until midnight tonight to comment as it goes to the Governor tomorrow.

         Benefit for Morgan Noesen/Probation Parole officer diagnosed with ALS is tonight 6/27/13, Q’emiln Par Grand Pavilion in Post Falls from 5:30-8:30PM

Susie Fischer:

         NAMI National Conference is currently going on right now and Ruth and Doug McKnight are attending.  They will bring back info to share

         CDA NAMI will not have their monthly meeting in July and August, but will resume back up in Sept.

         NAMI Summer Picnic is August 17th and the CDA City Park from 11:30-3:00pm

         Susie discussed the current FBI SCAM that hit her computer and advised everyone to shut off their computer immediately if any FBI screen suddenly hits your computer.  CONTACT FBI immediately.

Nancy Irvin-BPA

         The BPA contract extension has been signed and is good through October.

         All Medicaid client will be handles through OPTUM (including SUD clients) beginning Sept. 1.

         Nancy explained BPA will be taking care of all the other clients  as in the past

Joy Fryman-PATH Peer Specialist

         Joy explained the responsibilities of her current position and her office is in the HELP Center

Claudia:

         Announced that Kootenai Behavioral Health will be expanding in the fall to include more beds

 

Motion to Adjourn:  Corinne; 2nd- Stan    Approved
	

	Next Meeting 
	Next meeting will be held on August15th, 11-1 at 1120 Ironwood Drive, large conference room.
	


